My name is Peter Riemenschneider and I am the owner of 959 Burr St., St. Paul. I am here today to respectfully request that property tax assessment fee be waved, for "Property Clean Up" in the amount of approximately \$504.00.

I request this exception because I believe we acted quickly and in good faith to address the Summary Abatement Order and remove the excessive trash and personal belongings, left on our driveway, once the problem was brought to our attention.

I'd like to take a few minutes to explain what had happened the week of Aug. 1 and what we did to comply with the City's request.

- On Monday Aug. 1, our tenant at 959 Burr St. moved out of her unit and, with our knowledge, left a large pile of personal belongings and trash next to the property's four trashcans. The trash was left on the side of the private driveway, not on the curb or boulevard.
- The tenant agreed to contact our trash hauler, East Metro Environmental, to pick up the extra trash, including five mattresses, two CRT televisions, several pieces of small furniture, and several bags of trash. The trash was to be picked up two days later, on our regular trash day, Wed. Aug. 3. Apparently that didn't happen. It isn't clear if the tenant forgot to request the pickup, or if the trash company didn't tell the driver. In any event, the trash in the driveway was not picked up when it was supposed to.
- On Wednesday Aug. 3, a Summary Abatement Order was sent from St. Paul Dept. Safety and Inspections requesting the removal of the trash, including "Overflowing trash containers, mattresses, furniture in driveway," asking that we "comply before Aug. 8, 2016".
- During this time, my family and I were out of town for a family event-Monday Aug 1 - Sunday Aug. 7. As proof, I've enclosed is an email confirmation from USPS agreeing to hold our mail for that week.
- On the evening of Sunday Aug 7, I received the Summary Abatement Order
  with the rest of the mail from that week. I was upset to find that the trash
  hadn't been removed the previous Wednesday and surprised that I only had
  until the next morning (Monday Aug 8) to be compliant.
- It was Sunday night, so I didn't really have any options. I wasn't able to ask the City Clerk's office for an extension to the Summary Abatement Order and

- 1. I am a small business owner with four multi-unit rental properties in the Payne Phalen neighborhood and I have always complied with DSI Orders, even when dealing with trash illegally dumped on my properties (televisions, mattresses, furniture, etc.)
- 2. In this instance, I believe we made a good faith effort to comply with the Summary Abatement Order by removing all of the trash and personal belongings from the driveway at 959 Burr St. by the date specified.
- 3. I believe that the city workers were being spiteful when they insisted in dumping the four trashcans, knowing full well that there would be a substantial fine assessed. All of the "overflowing" trash was removed before they arrived. If I knew that it was going to be an issue, I would have had 1800-Got-Junk take the containers too. It was frustrating that the inspector wasn't available to clarify the Abatement Order and didn't return my call for three days.
- 4. I understand that it isn't the city's problem that my family was out of town during the time the Summary Abatement letter was sent, however the timeline to respond or appeal the order seems unreasonably short. A letter sent on Wednesday wouldn't have arrived until Friday afternoon, leaving only a few hours to make disposal arrangements or file an appeal before a Monday deadline. Even if I had been home to receive the letter, a few hours doesn't seem fair or reasonable. Because of this short timeline, I was forced to pay \$639 for last-minute trash removal rather than using less expensive options.

For all of these reasons I request that the Property Clean Up assessment be waved.

Thank you.

Peter Riemenschneider JPR Flats, LLC Owner 651-269-1640 From: auto-reply@usps.com &

Subject: USPS - Your Hold Mail Request Confirmation

Date: July 31, 2016 at 8:47 AM
To: USPS@RIEMEN.NET





## Hello PETER RIEMENSCHNEIDER.

## Thank you for using USPS.com.

Your hold mail request for 08/01/2016 - 08/06/2016 has been received. Keep your confirmation number handy to edit or cancel this request.

If your mail is currently being held, the hold mail request cannot be cancelled. However, you can change the end date.

Edit or cancel this request

Edit or cancel another hold mail request

Create a new hold mail request

## **Hold Mail Details**

Confirmation #: CAH251590624

## Hold Mail for:

PETER RIEMENSCHNEIDER 804 SHERWOOD AVE SAINT PAUL, MN 55106-1717 Start Date: 08/01/2016 End Date: 08/06/2016

**Delivery Option:** Post Office delivers

accumulated mail.

Phone: (651)762-1296

Email: USPS@RIEMEN.NET

Download USPS Mobile®





USPS.com

Privacy Policy

Customer Service

**FAQs** 















Total

\$639.00

VISA 8885 SIGNED

Transaction ID: PI0054307470

Auth ID: 07519B

1 X \$639.00 Ea

I agree to pay the above total amount according to the card issuer agreement.

Please retain for your records.

Thank you for your business! CHRIS.KOEHNEN@1800GOTJUNK.COM

> 1-800-GOT-JUNK? MINNEAPOLIS, MN, 55413 (763) 442-6920

> > powered by



Aug zuib (central lime)	ය දි		<b>58</b>	
Aug zulb ((	145 145	St.		
	2 TOBU DW 3 ABATEMENT CROSEL MANCES	2 1828 DX		
į.				
	TENUT HOLES	Tresy Remark DEXXINE		ST.
		ABSTEMBUT COSSL RECOILES		